
 

 

Opus Control Programming Tips Update 

 

 

The following is a correction to Technical Bulletin 77 (item 9). 

On a double egress doors, safety sensors should always be connected to the control that operates the door which that 

sensor is covering. It is best to NOT parallel safety signals between controls regardless of other wiring or software 

revision. 

 

 

Additional tip: 

 

Using  Push-to-Go  On all controls up to and including rev. B20 

 

1. When using the on/off/hold-open switch (4 wire type), after a door has been turned off, then back on, push-to-go 

will not resume working unless a signal is presented to an activation input, or power is cycled. Software rev. B21 

does not have this problem. 

 

2. Field fix: 

A) wiring: The blue wire from the on/off/hold-open switch should be removed from terminal 8, and placed into 

terminal 4. 

B) programming: under “input settings”; 

set “input 62” to “Emergency Close” 

set “input 62 circuit” to “normally closed” 

set “input BA circuit” to “normally open”. 

C) if a separate external activation is needed, input H (terminal 10) can be set to “external activation”, also under 

“input settings”. 
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